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ISAF to cease offensive operations on UN Peace Day 
 
KABUL, Afghanistan (Sept. 17) – General Stanley McChrystal, commander of 
International Security Assistance Forces in Afghanistan, announced today ISAF 
will not conduct offensive military operations on Sept. 21 to observe the United 
Nations’ International Day of Peace.  
 

“I have directed my forces to support our Afghan partners in ceasing 
offensive operations on September 21,” said General McChrystal.  “This is 
consistent with our intent to help the national army and police take the lead in 
protecting the Afghan people from the Taliban and other enemies of peace.”  
 

McChrystal’s decision follows Afghan President Hamid Karzai’s 
announcement that Afghan National Security Forces will not conduct operations 
on Sept. 21. Karzai noted that ANSF may continue to defend themselves and 
the Afghan public from insurgent attacks, and ISAF maintains the same 
provision for self-defence. 
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